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Greetings all! Happy Fall! We’ve enjoyed a great 
summer, plenty of rain, and we’re still riding. We have 
continued our Wednesday and Saturday Rides and, 
Thanks to our small group of Road Captains, we’ve had 
some Great Rides and our participation has been very 
good! We have 124 paid Members. We look forward to 
the return of our Seasonal Members and hearing about 
their summer adventures!

Please welcome Mitch Snyder as our new Chapter 
Treasurer, and a new Road Captain! Mitch stepped up to 
take this job when Joe Mastous was transferred to North 
Carolina and an opportunity with his job. Joe was also 
in Road Captain Training and doing well. We wish Joe 
the Very Best in his new location! We are still looking for 
a Secretary, Activities Officer and more Road Captains. 
If you know of someone who would be good for these 
opportunities, please encourage them to Volunteer.

Our visit to the Discovery Commons, Senior Living 
Community was fun and a real hit with the residents and 
staff. We had a fun Photo Session. Rockstar Harley-
Davidson provided a shopping bag full of unique gifts 
that brought a lot of smiles to the faces of the residents. 
They were really pleased with our visit.

A consulting firm, doing a research for the Lee County 
Metropolitan Planning Organization, is conducting 
a survey on motoring safety. They would like to hear 
from motorcyclists in Lee County and asked if our 
Chapter Members would participate and provide 
input, ideas and suggestions for improvements to 
our highway system. Kevin Jarrett, our Safety Officer 
and Quartermaster, has information on how you can 
participate, or you can take the survey at:  

www.suveymonkey.com/r/LeeMPO-SS4A-Survey. 
Kevin made a very good presentation on this Survey 
at our September Meeting and will follow-up on this at 
future Chapter Meetings.

The 16th Annual “Fly Your Bra Ride” will be on Saturday, 
October 12th . Please “Mark Your Calendar !”
Your $20.00 Entry/Donation will support the Cancer 
Alliance Network and Partners for Breast Cancer Care, 
Inc. This is a Police Escorted Ride, returning to Rockstar 
Harley-Davidson for free lunch, live music, raffles and 
activities. Registration starts at 9:00 AM and Kick Stands 
Up is at 10:00 AM. This is a great Police Escorted Ride, 
for a very important cause! You don’ want to miss this!

Octoberfest is celebrated the last two weeks in October 
at the German American Social Club in Cape Coral. 
I’m told this is the 3rd largest Octoberfest in the United 
States. There is great German food and beer, live 
entertainment, dancing and fun! We will plan an evening 
at this event at our October Chapter Meeting. I will have 
discounted Admission Tickets at our Meeting. Again, this 
is a fun event that you don’t want to miss.

Thank you to everyone who has volunteered to help with 
our Chapter Activities! We appreciate the opportunity to 
work with you and get to know you better.

We look forward to seeing you on or Chapter Rides, 
monthly Meetings, and Chapter/Dealer activities!

We wish you all a Very Happy, Healthy and Safe 
Holiday Season !

Just Bob
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